MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING 
February 2009
STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS

ARLINE CUSTER MEMORIAL AWARD

No report submitted.
DEVELOPMENT

No report submitted.
DISTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD

The Distinguished Service Award Committee has revised the guidelines for nominations slightly to give priority to service to MARAC over service to the profession as a whole and to indicate what activities within these two broad categories have priority over others. 

We have also discussed a possible change to the makeup of the committee, agreeing that making the MARAC Archivist an ex officio member is appropriate. In that way, the committee can benefit from the knowledge and access to archives of the MARAC archivist while reducing the number of voting members to three, thus avoiding the possibility of a tie vote. 

The committee released a call for nominations with a deadline of February 16th. At this point, I have received one query about nominations, but we expect more before the process is completed. We plan to determine a winner by the beginning of March. 

Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth, Chair

EDUCATION
No report submitted.
FINDING AIDS AWARD

We have received 9 submissions for the Finding Aid Award. Acknowledgment letters have been sent out. I have compiled all the information about the submissions and will be mailing and emailing materials to rest of the committee for review in the next couple of days. 

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Manning, Chair

MEMBERSHIP DEVELOPMENT

No report submitted.
NATIONAL COALITION FOR HISTORY (NCH)

Policy Board Meeting - January 4, 2009

Unfortunately no one from MARAC could attend this meeting.  From Lee White, the meeting primarily focused on NCH organizational topics.  Another point of discussion was coordinating activities concerning the naming of the new Archivist of the United States and presidential records.  However most of the discussion focused on fundraising in the present economy and the only important motion passed was to set up a fundraising subcommittee.
Activity

The Society of American Archivists, the Council of State Archivists, the National Association of Government Archives and Records Administrators, the Academy of Certified Archivists, ARMA International, and the National Coalition for History submitted to the Obama Transition Team information regarding the selection of the next Archivist of the United States, including a Statement of Qualifications.

Respectfully submitted, 

Mitch Toda, Chair

NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS
The Nominations and Elections Committee put together a full and strong slate of candidates for the 2009 election. This year we are voting for a Chair, a Vice‑Chair, four at‑large representatives to the Steering Committee, two members of the Arline Custer Award Committee, two members of the Distinguished Service Award Committee, and three members of the Nominations and Elections Committee.

Paper and electronic ballots have just gone out to members. We can report that paper ballots have already begun to be received. Paper ballots have been sent only to those people who have not indicated they have email addresses, those who have opted out of SurveyMonkey surveys of any kind (including our MARAC online ballot), or whose email addresses bounced back. This year, we mailed about 50 paper ballots to members.

The rest of the election is taking place online via a SurveyMonkey "survey." At this point, twenty percent of members have already voted online. We have experienced a few problems with the balloting, each of which we are addressing in turn, but this has proved to require a bit of hands‑on work. In addressing most of these issues, we have depended on the diligent and professional help of Christine Di Bella, the MARAC Technical Webmaster. Her assistance has been essential to this process.

Issues that have arisen include the following:

People are losing our announcement email with the link to the ballot in their spam folders. I will suggest that next year's Nominations and Elections Committee carry out a more vigorous awareness campaign to address both this problem and bounce backs from dead email accounts. We realized only after the balloting had begun that two people running for office were not registered as members of MARAC. We have made sure those the memberships' of these members have been brought up to date, but we are going to suggest procedures to address this issue in the future. We discovered too late a small problem with the online ballot. People are asked to vote for three, instead of two, people for the Distinguished Service Award Committee. I don't believe this is a large problem, since the top two will still win.

The most significant problem is that people are forwarding their email with their personal link to the ballot to others. Since everyone receives a link unique to them and to their email address, if they pass it on the person who receives it cannot vote via that link unless the original recipient of the email has not yet voted. We are carefully addressing each of these problems to ensure that no‑one votes twice and that everyone who wants to can vote. However, we will again have to suggest procedural changes, including changes to the email directing members to their online ballot, that will reduce the instance of these situations. It is possible that the use of MemberClicks next year will help to control this situation, but the committee will develop suggestions on how the next Nominations and Elections Committee might address this and other issues.

The election ends on February 27th, which is the date after which the online balloting will close and by which all paper ballots must be postmarked. This year, the paper ballots will go to the MARAC treasurer's home and will be counted by him and a member of the Nominations and Elections Committee who is coincidentally also his wife. By the 6th of March, a week after the postmark deadline, they will count all the ballots, we will add these numbers to the electronic tallies, and we will begin calling everyone who was running for office to inform them of the results. We expect to complete that process by early in the week of March 9th, after which point I will make a general announcement to this list to complete that process.

Respectfully submitted,

Geof Huth, Chair

OUTREACH:
Meetings:  The Outreach Committee met at Silver Spring jointly with Membership Development to discuss potential overlapping responsibilities.  This resulted in the creation of the Task Force on Committee Functions, a report from which has been submitted to Steering.

Membership: An additional member was added to the Committee – David Rose.

Service Awards: Nominations for Service awards will be accepted at the Winter Steering Committee.

Archives Month:  Although the Committee came up with several solid recommendations for a theme for Archives Month in October, a last minute entry from President Obama clichéd it  for us.  In his inaugural address he said - “…The time has come to reaffirm our enduring spirit; to choose our better history; to carry forward that precious gift, that noble idea, passed on from generation to generation.”  Therefore we propose “Choosing our better history” as the theme for MARAC’s Archives Month in October.  We will write up an explanatory paragraph and send it out to the caucus chairs to distribute to the membership
Respectfully submitted,

Edward Galvin

PROJECTS:

No report submitted.
WEB SITE:

Membership:  A big thanks to Assistant Webmaster Matt Herbison for stepping in cold and helping out while Webmaster Christine DiBella was on maternity leave.  Both are now on the job.  Again, we will review how this is working after the Spring 09 meeting.
Web site Changes:  The change is administrators led to a number of quick changes to the web site.  Footer issues required each page to be changed individually and a solution is now being looked into.  One thing that has not been changed yet is the return address in the on-line version of the Membership Brochure which needs updating by Membership Development.  The on-line Membership Application also needs changing based on concerns raised by members completing the form.

MemberClicks:  There will be increased work for the Webmasters involving the move to MemberClicks.  Preliminary discussions have begun.

Respectfully submitted,

Edward Galvin

PUBLICATIONS:
MID-ATLANTIC ARCHIVIST

Editor Michael Martin reports that the Winter issue has been mailed.   He is prepared to send the next issue out electronically, much the same way that membership directories are sent, if that is the desire of the Steering Committee.  However, we can continue paper publishing until MARAC has a new administrator if that is preferable.  There will, of course, be a paper option for those who desire it; it also can be used as a promotional handout for potential MARAC members.

Deadline for the next MAA is FEBRUARY 15.

On an aside, Michael is now the proud father of a “beautiful baby boy,” Joseph, according to Geof Huth.  Sleep is coming slightly easier for Dad than for Mom.

TECHNICAL LEAFLETS 

There is no word at this point on the status of Technical Leaflet #7.   Reviewers stand ready when the text appears.

Reviewers are looking at Guidelines for Archives and Manuscript Repositories and Technical Leaflet #4, Processing Congressional Collections.  
MARAC PUBLICATIONS SALES REPORT, November 1, 2008 – January 31, 2009
	
	Other
	Conference
	

	Automation in Archives
	0
	0
	pulled 

	Documentary Heritage

	0
	1
	

	Guidelines for Archives & Ms.

	0
	1
	

	Constitutional Issues
	0
	1
	

	Tech. Leaf. #1 (Social Welfare)


	0
	0
	pulled 

	Sales Tech. Leaf. #2 (Cost of Archives)

	1
	1
	

	Tech. Leaf. #3 (Planning for Archives)

	1
	4
	

	Tech. Leaf. #4 (Congressional Collections)

	0
	1
	

	Tech. Leaf. #5 (Archival Exhibitions)

	1
	1
	

	Tech. Leaf. #6 (Volunteers in Archives)

	1
	2
	

	Tech. Leaf. #7 (Classified Documents)

	0
	0
	revision

	Leaf. #8 (Sampling)
	1
	2
	

	Tech. Leaf. #9 (Photograph Preservation)
	1
	3
	

	Tech. Leaf. #10 (Scientific Records)
	1
	0
	

	Tech. Leaf. #11 (Architectural Records)

	1
	6
	

	TOTAL
	8
	23
	


AND . . . AS ALWAYS . . . WE ARE LOOKING FOR PEOPLE TO WRITE TECHNICAL LEAFLETS.




Respectfully submitted,

Linda Angle Miller, Chair                                                                     
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